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Children’s party? Hire 
our hall!!  £120 for 3 

hours (£150 Sundays) 
Contact the office 

 Monday 2nd December   No Running Club after school today 

 Tuesday 3rd December   Parent Coffee Morning at 9.05am 
       Football vs Manorside (A) k/o 3.15pm 

 Wednesday 4th December   Foulds choir singing in The Spires at 11am for Cherry Lodge 
       Prospective parent tour at 1.30pm 
       Rugby vs Livingstone at Elizabethan’s RC k/o 3.30pm 

 Thursday 5th December   World War II Workshops Yr 5/6   

 Friday 6th December    ~ 

 Saturday 7th December   Foulds PTA Christmas Fair 12-4pm 
 

Some exciting news this week.  Elle Callaghan, has been successful in bidding to be our new uniform                
supplier.  Next week in the newsletter she will introduce herself properly but for now let me give you a little more 
information. 
 
The only change to our school uniform policy will be that, from next year, ties will only be worn by our Year 6 

children.   This is so that they stand out in our mixed Year 5/6 classes and in the school and can be looked to as 
clear role models.   The tie for the Year 6 will still be optional, but we see it as a great way of preparing them for 
secondary school, where the majority will have to wear one. 
 
Over the next year we are going to phase out the school fleece that children wear in class.   We will continue to 
sell the reversible fleece jacket but this is for outdoor wear.   We now have two thicknesses of school jumper and 
cardigan available and a polo shirt that has the school emblem should you wish your child to wear one.   None 
of the above is compulsory and if you wish to buy from a supermarket that is still fine.   On the website there are 
tights available in the correct colours (grey and bottle green) and lots of hair products in the school green! 
 
For PE, we are introducing a new hoody and two types of PE trousers.  We do find that children are not           

necessarily bringing winter PE kits into school and this is an expectation.  Our policy states that the PE tracksuits 
must be dark and plain and this is something that we are going to tighten up on over the rest of this academic 
year as we do tend to find a wide array of colours have crept into our PE lessons! 
 
The final exciting product that we are looking forward to offering in the not too distant future is a Foulds water 
bottle.   The children in KS2 will be able to buy a bottle with a lid colour matching their house, whilst EYFS and 
KS1 will have their own special colour lid.   Again there is no expectation to buy a bottle but we thought this was 
a useful, sustainable and environmentally friendly idea to offer. 
 
If you would like to take a look at some of the uniform now available online at  

https://www.pearlandmossuniform.co.uk/ , please do pop into the office where it will be on display for the next 
few weeks. 
 
We have  a parent coffee morning on Tuesday 3rd December at 9.05am.  If you have anything you wish to raise 
at the meeting, please let the school office know in advance as anything not tabled will not be discussed. 
 
 
Kim Sanett 
 

https://www.pearlandmossuniform.co.uk/


 
 
KS1 were taken back in time to 1666 for their 
‘Perform’ workshop about the Great Fire Of 

London.  

All of KS1 could impress our guest with their 
fantastic knowledge of the event following 
their History Day and Literacy work. They 

then enjoyed drama activities based on the 
event. 

Thank you to ‘Perform’ for an enjoyable  
workshop. 

 

Good attendance is very important. Please remember that medical, dental and optician’s appointments should, 

whenever possible, be arranged outside of school hours. If this is not possible, please ensure that your child is at 

school in time for registration, both in the morning and after lunch. This means that your child must be in school 

until 9.30am in the morning and must not leave school before 2pm in the afternoon. If your child is not at school 

for registration it will be recorded as an absence on your child’s attendance record.   

This will be recorded on the Wednesday 11th December performance in the morning.  In order for you 
to receive the DVD before we finish for Christmas it would be useful if we could have order forms 

returned and payment made of £13.00 on ParentPay by Friday 13th December.   

If you would like a copy of the DVD please complete the slip found further on in the newsletter.   

Slips can also be found in the pockets outside the school office 

 

The school received 60% commission on all books sold at the Fair, which this year totalled £276.  This 
commission will be used to buy books from the Fair to replenish the library and classroom stocks.    

Thank you for your support. 

 



              Chestnut Bella 
Her insightful contributions 
& comments in class        
discussions 

Hazel Jayden 
For persistence & 
effort in his writing 
and with swimming 

Maple Rida 
For always setting a great 
example & giving her all in 
all she does 

Elm Nedah 
Consistent effort in all  
areas of her learning 

Beech Harrison 
Sensational writing—
wonderful hard work 
#reallyproud! 

Birch India 
Amazing perseverance in 
maths & for always being 
kind 

Oak Ishita 
Going the extra mile in all 
her work! 

Willow Lucien 
His renewed  
enthusiasm & focus 

Rowan Mila 
Super skills!  Great  
attitude to learning & 
 lovely friendship qualities 

 
 

Well done to Maple class on a   
thoroughly enjoyable assembly.  
They showcased some fantastic 

fairy tales with a twist, the          
adventures of Zog and The Great 

Fire of London 



AUTUMN  TERM 2019           Trip Costs  
               to parents 
 
Tuesday 3 December  Parent Coffee Morning at 9.05am 
     Football vs Manorside @ OECC 3pm k/o (league) 
Wednesday 4 December Foulds Choir singing carols in Spires for Cherry Lodge at 11am 
     Prospective parent tour at 1.30pm 
     Rugby match vs Livingstone at Elizabethan’s RC at 3.30pm 
Thursday 5 December  World War 2 performance workshop Yr 5/6    £4.35 
Saturday 7 December  PTA Christmas Fair  (12-4pm) 
Monday 9 December  Prospective parent tour at 9.15am 
Tuesday 10 December  Rec/Infant Christmas Production at 1.30pm Maple, Rowan & Pear parents 
Wednesday 11 December Rec/Infant Christmas Production at 9.30am to Birch & Apple parents  
Thursday 12 December Yr4 & Yr5 trip to the Tate Britain       £9.35  
Friday 13 December  Elm Class Assembly 
     Last swim of the term 
Monday 16 December  Junior Christmas Workshops 
Tuesday 17 December  Christmas lunch for the children 
     Last NSA Football session of term 
Wednesday 18 December Whole school trip to see Panto at Wyllyotts, Potters Bar   £14.90 
     Last NSA Football session of term 
Thursday 19 December School finishes at 3pm 
 
 
SPRING TERM 2020  
Monday 6 January 2020 INSET DAY—school closed 
Tuesday 7 January 2020 Children back to school 
Friday 10 January  Cake Sale hosted by Elm & Beech 
Tuesday 14 January  Football vs Christ Church 3.30pm k/o (league) 
Wednesday 15 January Deadline for Reception 2020 applications 
Thursday 16 January  Yr6 Powerleague at Friern Barnet (AM) 
Tuesday 21 January  RE Day 
Thursday 23 January  Football vs All Saints at OECC (league) k/o 3.30pm 
Friday 24 January  Willow Class assembly at 9.05am 
     Rec & KS1 Slumber Party after school 
Thursday 30 January  Girls’ Powerleague football at Mill Hill Powerleague (PM) 
Friday 31 January  KS2 Slumber Party after school 
Tuesday 4 February  Rugby league game at Allianz Park (PM) 
Friday 7 February  Oak Class Assembly at 9.05am 
     Cake Sale hosted by Birch (Yr1) & Rowan 
 
 

INFANT CHRISTMAS PRODUCTION—2019 
 
 

 
I would like to order    copy(ies) of the DVD of the Infant Production and will make  

payment on ParentPay  £13.00 per copy 

 
Child’s name _______________________________________ Class _____________ 

 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 



PARKING 
Would parents/carers 
please remember to 

park considerately; not 
on the  zig-zags 

outside the school nor 
over our neighbours’ 

drives, thank you. 

 

 

 

NAMING UNIFORM & KIT A reminder that all school uniform and kit should be clearly labelled.   

LOST PROPERTY Please check the cupboard outside the library (in the departure lounge) for any items your child has lost.  Thank you. 

 

ABSENCES 
If your child is sick or will not be in school for any particular reason please could you telephone the office on 020 8449 2714 as soon as possible in the morning to let us know. 

This is particularly important if your child is on the ‘Walk to School’ register.  
Please note children must not return to school for 48 hours following the last bout of either sickness or diarrhoea or both together.  Many thanks. 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 
Please use ParentPay 
to keep on top of your 
child’s school meal 

balance, thank you 

SLEEPING 
BEAUTY PANTO!! 

WEDNESDAY 18TH 
DECEMBER 

Please could you pay 
£14.90 via ParentPay & 

give consent asap, thank you. 

 

 

SAYERS CROFT -  YR 6 SCHOOL JOURNEY  2020 

A reminder that instalments can be made at 

anytime to help spread the cost of next year’s    

Year 6 School Journey. Final date for payments is 

Friday 7th February 2020. As deposits have now 

been paid, the outstanding balance will be £250 

which should be paid via ParentPay 

PARENTS OF PRE-SCHOOL  

CHILDREN 

If your child was born between 1st September 2015 
and 31st August 2016, they will need a place in a   

Reception class during the school year which begins 

in September 2020 

The way to apply is online at www.eadmissions.org.uk 
If you have any queries, please contact the Admissions 

Team at the London Borough of Barnet on  

020 8359 7651 
The closing date is Wednesday 15th January 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

INFANT CHRISTMAS PRODUCTION 

Dates and Times 

Maple/Rowan and Pear Parents/Carers 
1.30pm Tuesday 10 December 
Birch & Apple Parents/Carers 

9.30am Wednesday 11 December 



 

After tough games in the Central Cup and Dick Bailey Cup to Underhill and Monkfrith           
respectively, Foulds began their league campaign at home to St Andrews.  
St Andrews opened brightly, passing the ball well. However Foulds withstood the early        
pressure and began making their own mark on the game. As the first half progressed, Foulds 
defended increasingly well, allowing the team to push back and edge the chances. However as 

the halftime whistle blew - the teams were still deadlocked. 
Despite going up the slope in the second half, Foulds were keen to build on the       

momentum they’d built and that’s exactly what they did. They took full control of the game, keeping St Andrews 
pinned back for large portions. The visitors defended doggedly though and, despite keeping the ball and keeping 
up the pressure, Foulds couldn't find the breakthrough and had to settle for a point as it ended goalless. 

Next up: It’s Monken Hadley at home (26th November) before an away match at Manorside  
(3rd December). 

 

 On Thursday 21st November the Foulds sportshall athletics team competed 

in the Borough Finals at QEG. There they took on the other finalists: Dollis Juniors, 
Orion and Hampstead Garden (the top 3 from the south) and Foulds, Monkfrith and 
Martin (top 3 from the north). 

On the day, we left at 11:45 and arrived 
at QEG at 12:00. Despite being the 

smallest school, the team fought hard 
on the track and field against stiff      
competition. All 29 children tried their 
best but unfortunately we didn’t finish 
amongst the medals this time. However 
the large Y5 contingent were keen to try 
again next year. In the meantime, we 
have the Cross Country Borough title to 
win, Quad Kids and Copthall. So plenty 
more athletics to come! 
All the children that went would like to say a big thank you to:  

Mr Morley, Ms Burgess, Mrs McElarney and the parents for the    
training and support. 

 



 

  CHRISTMAS FAIR   
SAT 7th DEC  12 – 4 PM 

ROTAS 
 
Thank you to everyone who has signed up to help out 
so far, if you haven’t had a chance yet, there are still 
spaces available (1 hr slots). 

WE NEED YOUR  
COOKING SKILLS? 

 
Any donations of homemade 
goodies to be sold on the day, 
would be greatly appreciated.   
 

We need: 
 

 Sausage Rolls 
 Veggie Pasties 
 Cakes or Biscuits (for tea room) 
 

No nuts or seeds please.   

RAFFLE TICKETS 
 
Please return all raffle stubbs and money, or unwanted 
books, to the red PTA box (outside the office).  There are 
plenty more books available in the office if you need them. 
 

  Updated prize list below. 

Thank you for 
everyone’s 

contribution to the 
BOTTLE TOMBOLA  
which is always a 

huge hit with  
the adults! 

We made an 
impressive £607 on 

the sales of the 
CHRISTMAS CARDS! 

FOLLOW US: 
 

INSTAGRAM #FOULDS_SCHOOL 
FACEBOOK @FOULDSPTA 

WEBSITE: FOULDSPTA.BLOG 





Foulds School Family Cookbook 
 

The PTA are proud to announce that our Foulds Family Cookbook has been designed 
and ready to be ordered.  We have received some great recipes and these books 
would make great Christmas presents. 
 
If you would like to order any Cookbooks, we are selling them for £6 each.  Please 
complete the order form below and hand in with the full cash payment in an envelope 
into the PTA red box outside the office by Friday 30 November. 
 
Or alternatively you can pay using PayPal.  Go to you PayPal account, click on send, 
type in fouldspta@gmail.com , enter the amount and then add a note to say Children’s 
names, classes AND the  number of cookbooks you would like.  One order/ payment 
please per family as we pay a small charge to PayPal. 
 
To see a sample cookbook please pop along to the school office or email  
fouldspta@gmail.com for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..  

Foulds School Family Cookbook 
 
 
 
Name and class of your child/ children  
 
____________________________________________       _____________ 
 
____________________________________________   _____________ 
  
____________________________________________   _____________ 
 
Number of Cookbooks you would like to buy _____________ 
 
Payment of £_______ enclosed / paid on PayPal (each Cookbook is £6) 
 
Parent Name ________________________________ 
 

mailto:fouldspta@gmail.com
mailto:fouldspta@gmail.com

